
 

 

OFFICIAL OFFICIAL 

 
 

Removing all access to CHIEF 
 

Dear Customer, 

  
From Monday 2 September, you will no longer be able to access CHIEF for any reason.   

Please make sure that you have:  

• Finalised all uncleared CHIEF declarations by this date. 
• Run any necessary reports on CHIEF declarations. 

To obtain a list of your uncleared CHIEF declarations, you can use the Human 

Computer Interface (HCI) and List Traders Uncleared Entries (LTUE) transaction. Your 

software may also allow you to check for any uncleared declarations.  

Further information   
If you have any questions, please contact us using one of these channels, or speak to 

your Account Manager or Customer Compliance Manager if you have one. 
  
Yours faithfully,  
HM Revenue & Customs 
 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Forganisations%2Fhm-revenue-customs%2Fcontact%2Fcustoms-international-trade-and-excise-enquiries&data=05%7C02%7Cfrancesca.seabourne%40hmrc.gov.uk%7Cab9f1ff427534fa0e07d08dcac90a0f1%7Cac52f73cfd1a4a9a8e7a4a248f3139e1%7C0%7C0%7C638574984374081794%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FrAIyh40VBeovOxqmXriEb%2BNs3E7s629mJqBMQ5HVWw%3D&reserved=0

